350 BONANZA AVENUE
HOMER, ALASKA 99803

A ’ U.S.A.
flaas & Spigelmyer Inc. TELEPRCAX: (907) 2962029

ATTORNEYS AT LAW
& MEDIATION SERVICES

Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly
144 North Binkley
Soldotna, AK 99669

February 21,2017 Re: Policy on Invocation for Assembly Meetings
Dear Madam or Sir,

I would like to voice my opposition to the Assembly providing an invocation. You have
unnecessarily backed yourselfinto legal problems. Sincelhave been alawyer in Homer for 25 years,
let me briefly explaln why the problem is intractable.

The law on invocations was most recently and most clearly written in 2014 by the US
Supreme Court. In Town of Greece v. Galloway, the Supreme Court allowed sectarian invocations
to be given when the City Council had drawn its speakers at random (and who all happened to be
Christian). It held that to require the invocations to be neutral would impose religious beliefs on the
pastors. But along the same line, it ruled that while the City Council need not seek a Jewish prayer,

it cannot reject it. The City Council must not discriminate against other religions:

The town made reasonable efforts to identify all of the congregations located within its

" borders and represented that it would welcome a prayer by any minister or layman who
wished to give one. That nearly all of the congregations in town turned out to be Christian
does not reflect an aversion or bias on the part of town leaders against minority faiths. So
long as the town maintains a policy of nondiscrimination, the Constitution does not require
it to search beyond its borders for non- Christian prayer givers in an effort to achieve religious
balancing.

With all due respect, your policy does discriminate against Jews when you prohibit a Jewish
invocation. There are a lot of us who do not pray in Jesus' name. That's not to detract from those who
do. But when we are asked to do so, that removes us and tells us that we should not participate. And
that is just wrong. A Judeo-Christian concept speaks of a shared background; it does not mean that
Jews accept Christ.

So how are you going to fix this? Here are your choices:

D) Maintain the current policy and lose to the ACLU; pay their legal fees; and
have the current law struck down. Bad choice.

2) Revert to the earlier policy of allowing anyone to give the policy. I don’t have
" a problem with this. But a lot of people do.
3) Eliminate invocations. Use the money that you would spend on legal fees to

do something that glorifies God as a constant reminder to you—let’s say hire

1



a teacher.

Candidly, those are your choices. Obviously, choice # 3 is the best. Please consider it. You have
more important things to do than to spend money on yourselves.

Sincerely,

==

Andy Haas
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Blankenshir), Johni

. From: Janet Fink <janetfinkl7@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, February 21, 2017 6:49 AM
To: G_Notify_AssemblyClerk

Subject: L ~ Ordinance 2017-2

February 21, 2017

: Dear Borough Assembly,

Tam wrltlng in support of the ordmance 2017- that would ehmmate an invocation at the beginning of Borough
Assembly meetings for two reason. The first is that the invocation, as it stands, is unconstitutional. For
example, as a person that is Jewish, I would be unable to lead an invocation since there is no temple on the list
-of approved religious organization on the peninsula. The meetings are supposed to be a place where all residents
feel welcome. It is not very welcoming when the first thing on the agenda alienates a portion of the population.
Secondly, It is going to cost- the borough a great deal of money to ‘defend the coﬁstltutlonallty of the law agalﬁst
the lawsuit ﬁled by the A C.L.U. This is money that is not avallable in this time of a very tight economy in -
Alaska - _ -

Please vote to adopt ordinance 2017-2.

Sincerely, |

Janet Fink = - ' S o
64957 Da Mar Loop
Homer Alaska 99603

907:235-6890



Blankenship, Johni

From: Kenai Peninsula Borough <webmaster@borough.kenai.ak.us>
Sent: \ Monday, February 20, 2017 3:10 PM
To: BoroughAssembly

" Subject: - New Public Comment to Assembly Members

Youvr Name: Ed Oberts

Y‘our Email: ed@redoubtrealty.com
" Subject: Invocation

Message:

Please support keeping the invocation. I strongly beheve in the takmg time for an 1nvocat10n is good for the
borough assembly, just as it is good for the State of Alaska and our country.



Blankenship, Johni

From: Kenai Peninsula Borough <webmaster@borough kenai.ak.us>
Sent: Monday, February 20, 2017 2:15 PM

To: ’ BoroughAssembly

Subject: _ New Public Comment to Assembly Members

Yo.ur Name: Charlie Franz |

Your Email: kachemakcharlie@gmail.com
Subject: Ordinance 2017-02

Message: | |

Dear Assembly Members,
I am writing to express my strong opposition to Ordinance 2017-02, “An Ordinance Amending KPB 22.40.080
and repealing KPB 22.40.090, which Provide for an Invocation During Assembly Meetings.”

-] am not a particularly religious person, but I am an American to my very core. Religious beliefs and our Judeo-
Christian values are essential elements of our country. Efforts by secular members of our society to eliminate
any reference to God or religion from activities of our government are wrong and should not be condoned or
encouraged. -

" The founders of our great country made frequent references to God and often asked for God’s guidance in

accomplishing their important work. The Borough Assembly faces challenging issues in much of its work and

needs all the help it can get in making the best decisions possible. Having an invocation given by a

representative of an organized religious group, as is the current practice, should be considered beneficial to all

concerned. V : :

Faith in God has always defined our nation. Every significant monument in Washington, D.C. bears witness to

this indisputable fact. George Washington, Thomas Jefferson, Abraham Lincoln and many other American

heroes have written about how our nation’s belief in God has sustained us in good times as well as bad times.

Our government is premised upon a deeply religious ideal. The proposition that “all men are created equal”

expresses a profound religious principle that recognizes God as the ultimate authority over any government. We

are only equal if we are, in fact, created. Only if we assume we have a Creator can we assert that our rights have
been “endowed” to us by God — and only then are those rights “unalienable.”

Now, it’s not only the courts, but also the executive and legislative branches, as well as the administrative

bureaucracies, which have acted to ignore history and dramatically undermine our religious traditions and

liberty. Please do not follow this path. Vote against Ordinance 2017-02.

Respectfully,
Charlie Franz

'



. Blankenship, Johni

P
From: Rika Mouw <rikamouw@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, February 20, 2017 12:23 PM
To: Blankenship, Johni
Subject: Ordinance on invocations at assembly meetings

Dear Kenai Borough Assembly members,

| would like to voice my complete support of Willy Dunne’s ordinance regarding eliminating invocations at the Borough
Assembly meetings. : '

Some years back, the City Council of Homer entertained the idea of introducing an. invocation at the beginning of their
council meetings. Discussions around the idea took up a tremendous amount of time and was needlessly controversial.
After several meetings, it was decided to hold a moment of silence at the beginning of the meetings. Then after a while,
that practice was eliminated. : »

| do not see a reason to mix borough business with any sort of invocation, silence or pledge. The borough assembly
meetings are not a venue or time to do anything but get borough matters accomplished in an efficient, courteous,
inclusive public manner. ,

Continuing with invocations, as controversial as they are, not only has taken a tremendous amount of time and expense,
it is divisive, unnecessary, and now, possibly even more expensive with a pending ACLU lawsuit. Why would the borough
assembly invite such division, diversion and expense? These are not the issues this body is tasked with addressing. The
borough assembly’s job is to handle matters of government.

PIeasé return to that job and leave invocations out of the meetings.

Thankyou,

Rika Mouw

P.O. Box 4084 _

Homer, Alaska 99603




Blankenship, Johni

I
From: . Deborah Smith <ton@xyz.net>
Sent: ' . Sunday, February 19, 2017 8:04 PM
To: G_Notify_AssemblyClerk '
Subject: - toall Borough Assembly members
Dear Assembly Members, -

, [ am writing to urge you to vote in favor ofvthe Ordinance amending KPB 22.40.080 and repealing KPB 22.40.090 to
eliminate invocations prior to assembly meetings and thus end the lawsuit which the Borough is now involved in.-

As a taxpayer I do not want my tax dollars to be wasted on this issue. You Assembly members have important issues
such as roads, buildings, schools, and waste management which you need to focus your time on. These are where our tax dollars
need to be spent, on items that help the citizens of the Borough, not a divisive lawsuit. : '

If this case were lost the Boroﬁgh liability could be catastrophic. Please use reason and vote in favor of this ordinance.

Sincetely, -

Deborah Smith
41589 Spruce Knoll St
Homer, AK 99603




' Blankenship, Johni

From: , Cynthia Morelli <cmorelli@alaska.net>
Sent: , Saturday, February 18, 2017 9:02 AM
To: _ Blankenship, Johni

Subject: eliminate the Invocation

Dear Borough Clerk,

Please distribute this email to all on the Borough Assembly.
To All Borough Assembly Members,

Separation of church and state is part of the fundamentals of the United States of America.
Please eliminate the invoéat_ion from all Borough meetings.. I strongly support Ordinance 2017-02.

Sincerely,
Cynthia Morelli
- 60159 Lookout Ridge Ave.
‘Homer, AK 99603



Dear Assembly Members,
I wholeheartedly agree with Willy Dunn s Ordmance

Personally, i think, a moment of silence for people to tune into their ngher Nature, at the start of your
meetings would be a beneficial focus and a perfect individual "invocation”. But as an Assembly, you have seen
fit not to allow that. So in order to get past this divisive issue AND to save the Borough residents the cost of a
court battle with the ACLU, i strongly suggest that Mr. Dunn’s Ordinance be accepted. The potential cost of
this court battle to the KPB residents is really unconscionable!!

Maybe one day we will recognize, as the wise Sufi Master Rumi has said, “The lamps may be different, but
the light is the same”.

N

Thank You,

Kate Finn

POBox 3364 Homer 99603
235-5329




Blankenship, Johni

From: ‘ ‘ Kevin Walker <homerkev@gmail.com>
Sent: ‘ Wednesday, February 22, 2017 10:11 AM
“To: - ) Blankenship, Johni

Subject: -~ . ‘ Invocation; Resolution 2017-012

To All Assembly Member's

Reject the invocation, and get on with the business of gover'nmen‘rlll

Each Kenai Borough Meeflng is: :

‘A. Called to Order '

B. All stand and recite ’rhe Pledge of Allegiance, Wthh ends with “one Na’ruon under' God,
: |nd|V|S|bIe with liberty and JUSTICC for-all." :

- We: pledge our aIIeglance to God, and ver'lfy that there is JUSTICE FOR ALL. Not Justice for
those with approved r‘ellglous beliefs. The purpose of the meeting is to govern the

borough. Many of these meetings are very long, and several members have long drives.

home. Adding several minutes of religious invocation by an "appr‘bved"' chaplain has nothing to do
“ with' governing the borough. | a '

I s’rr'ongly ob Jec‘r to spendmg valuable assembly time and tens of ‘rhousands of dollars to ’rr‘y to
~ justify a policy that discriminates against many borough citizens. And I often listen to the
meetings on the radio, and turn it down / off for the invocation - a waste of time. I'm
interested in the borough government, not approved (probably discriminatory) secular sermons.

Delete the invocation!
Kevin Walker, Kachemak City



B“I"a\nkenship, Johni

From: ‘ Kenai Peninsula Borough <webmaster@borough.kenai.ak.us>

Sent: . . Wednesday, February 22, 2017 12:00 PM
. To: - BoroughAssembly
Subject: - New Public Comment to Assembly Members .

Your Name: Lee Post

Your Email: boneman@xyz.net
Subject: invbca’tion

. Meséage:

- As much as it seems silly to be spending such amounts of time arguing over who should be able to say what for
the pre- meeting invocation talk, it is totally irresponsible to gamble spending public money-on an issue that

" will ultimately hkely lose when it gets to the courts. If those assembly members that think otherwise want to put
up their own money in a gamble that the courts will agree that having government sanctioned religious pep talks
is not a conflict between religion and government - let them pony up. the defense fund . Otherwise I'm against
tax-payer money being used for this purpose. You should know by now you will never be able to define what

- religious groups are acceptable and which are not in a way that the courts w111 agree. Just wrlte this whole issue
: off as another sign that things aren't the way they used to be



Blankenship, Johni

. From: . Kenai Peninsula Borough <webmaster@borough.kenai.ak.us>

Sent: Monday, February 27, 2017 3:31 PM
- To: : BoroughAssembly
Subject: . New Public Comment to Assembly Members:

Your Name: Nicky Szarzi

Your Email: njszarzi@gmail.com

* Subject: Invocation policy

Message:

"I have long chaffed at the Christian invocations read at the beginning of Assembly }xleetings. I don’t think

religious invocations of any kind are appropriate accompaniments to a government meeting. Religious belief is
a personal choice and should not be foisted on others without their consent and I do not consent to have any
religion called upon publicly at a Borough-Assembly meeting or other government meeting. If assembly
members feel the need to invoke something before a meeting why doesn't a designated member ask the other
assembly members to keep an open mind, listen to one another and empathize with each others opinions.

\



Blankenship, Johni

From: Nina Faust <fausbail@horizonsatellite.com>
" Sent: : ‘ Wednesday, March 01, 2017 10:36 AM

To: Blankenship, Johni

Subject: ORDINANCE 2017-02

Hi Johni,

-Please send to the Assembly Members and Mayor Navarre and include for the puinc hearing on this
ordinance. Thank you.
Nina

P.O. Box 2994
Homer AK 99603

March 1, 2017

Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly
Mayor Mike Navarre
144 N. Binkley Ave.
- Soldotna, AK 99669

Dear Assembly Members é.nd Mayor Navarre:

RE: ORDINAN CE 2017-02: AN ORDINANCE AMENDING KPB 22.40.080 AND REPEALING KPB
22.40.090 WHICH PROVIDE FOR AN INVOCATION DURING ASSEMBLY MEETINGS

I am strongly in favor of this ordinance and urge the Assembly to pass it. There are many reasons I favor
doing away with the invocation. :

First, times have changed. We are a much more diverse nation and state than we were 30 years ago. With
multiple religious organizations and many ethnic groups now in our Borough, it is difficult to please

everyone. This issue has now become contentious and divisive with some wanting only one religion to give the
invocation, some wanting all comers, and some wanting to restrict which groups can say the invocation. At
least two of these options are likely unconstitutional. Separation of church and state helps avoid these sorts of -
disagreements. I believe this is a strong argument to drop the invocation and just get to Assembly business.

Second, the Borough cannot afford to spend $50 to $75 thousand dollars defending an unconstitutional
ordinance. We have so many important ways to spend our dollars providing core services, such as education,
health and public safety, transportation, and more. I think this is a serious waste of our tax dollars.

Third, we as a Borough stand to gain a huge black eye by having hired the Alliance Defending Freedom (ADF)
to handle this issue. ADF was recently added to The Southern Poverty Law Center's active anti-LGBTQ hate
groups list. I do not believe it appropriate for the Borough to hire an Outside group with such a divisive
reputation. Why are we even hiring an Outside organization? There are not plenty of Alaskan lawyers and our
own Borough lawyer?

The solution to this matter is simple--follow the example of other municipal bodies, like Homer, Kenai,

1



Soldotna, Anchorage, or Mat-Su, and simply do away with the invocation. Iurge you to pass this ordinance.

Sincerely,

Nina Faust



(11) Kenai Peninsula Borough

Kenai Peninsula
Borough

@Kenai.Peninsula.Boroug
h

Home
About

Photos

Liked ]

Following ]

Share [ ‘

Reviews

Likes
Posts

Events

Create a Page

H
MOST HELPFUL i MOST RECENT STAR RATING

23 of Sstars
23 16 reviews
5 stars 4
4 stars
3 stars 1
2 stars 2
1 star '

Tell people what you think

Perinsula orough -

asserbly members Kelly Codper and Willy: Dismas for thelr

sl ordinance. 1 6urd h .
‘will start fistening o thefh and see this as the uncdnstitifional weste of money and
time that tis'beforg tog Tong;

2 1 Comment

Like Comment Share

' “Sarm Gray revisvied Kenal Peninsila Borough—
. ‘December 18,2016~ o

1 1 Comment

Like Comment Share

If the dump bas lo be closed one day a week that's fing Hutwhy cat it bo'on a wéek
‘day like Manday. TRis is ridiculous closing’6n.a Siinday It

1 Comment

Like Comment Share

‘TNl Wiciiaat Wiicon reviawed Kafiat Peninisyla Boraugh —
ENE September 21. 2016 - ’

Search




(11) Kenai Pehinsula Borough ' Page 2 of ’3

hele site::

Like Comment Share

" Z ’_iKenai Peninsula Borough Our general office number is 907-714-2150 8:00AM-5:00PM.
“ ey, "How can we help?
_’« Uke Reply September 21, 2016 at 742pm

R —

SYou must want it you atlow L. strame on yous.wortted about wial pec_:ple will suy
oF Whitever, bit instead of quitiig yéur jabér stinding up‘for Gad; you'caved inand’
‘inviled Satan in..:What doyou-think:God will do With your stuls now?

Like Comment Share

1 1 Comment

Like Comment Share

Like Comment Share

dﬁ‘ﬂ Chris Morgan This is exactly why they should be paying for the lawsuit out of their own
4 {:617; pockets!
"7 Uke-Reply: 1 -January 23 at 2:29pm

Wirite a comment...

Press Entor to post ]

(B8 sosopsiomoshi
P nvgust 13, 2076 -

Why would}you allow a prayer to Satan:in:your

1 2 Comments

Search




(11) Kenai Peninsula Borough

{ Like Comment Share-

Karaboo'Stacla raviewed Kenal Pe
Y August 15, 2016 - T

Like Comment Share

3 f@tﬁ Chris Morgan | think any office supporting religion in an entity like the KENAI
B "PENINSULA BOROUGH..SHAME ON YOU ALL

FTFY

. Like - Reply - January 23 at 2:33pm

P

A
March 28, 2013
just

i fi
Respect";

P AR VLT pye

Like Comment Share

Like Comment Share

5
7%

Like Comment Share

May 24: 2014 -

1

-

Y v s road ki
,9 Deceriber 28, 2013 - )

Like Comment Share )

WO Sylvia Deése reviewed Keriaf
October 28,2013 -

Like Comment Share

About Creatoe Ad Create Page Developers Careers Privacy Cookies Ad Choices Tems Help

Facebook © 2077 -
English (US) Espafiol Frangais (France) mh3Z(i{l) iw.»t Portugués (Brasi) Maliano #1=0{ Deutsch Redr HAE E ]

Search

Page 3 of 3




Feb. 27,2017
MAR 09 2017
- Kenai Peninsula Borough
ATTN: Assembly Clerk o Borough Clarics Office
144 N. Binkley _ ) Kenai Peninsyla | Borough -
Soldotna, AK 99669 ' _
' : Suzie Keudrick
. P.0.Box 4502

Soldotna, AK 99669
. To the Hohorable Kenal Peninsula Borough Assemhly hleinbers'

lt is w1th a great deal of thoughtfulness and purpose that send this letter. Because I
~ have no option to define my intent within the official format to apply for the rightto
provide an invocation to the body, I am appealing for an “exception” to the Borough

’ requlrements for being a recognized “association.”

I feel compelled to express my dismay at the Assembly’s failure to recognize that an
official, “approved,” religious pre-meeting invocation “for the benefit of the
assembly to accommodate their spiritual needs” has no place in government.

As someone who claims neither faith nor disbelief in God, I, along with many other
Borough residents, feels strongly that assembly meetings be called to order and
immediately begin doing the people’s business. If any assembly member wishes to

“accommodate their spiritual needs,” they should do so prlvately It is inappropriate
to incorporate a protocol that has and will continue to alienate anyone who does not
share in those beliefs. A

In an effort to raise awareness among the assembly, as someone who does not
participate in “meetings for the primary purpose of sharing a religious perspective,”
my agnostic invocation will deliver a solemnizing message to members to use the
official meeting for the purposes they were elected by their constituents. '

As a 37-year resident of the borough, I respectfully ask that I be allowed to deliver
my non-religious, invocation. I will respectfully make the case that non-inclusive,
religious-based invocations are a distraction from the vital issues currently facing
the Kenai Peninsula Borough and Alaska.

Thank you for youljideration. — ,
Su21e Kendrick ../ 07?71/{/ W '

suzie. kendrlck@gmall comt
907-987-7661




Blankenship, Johni

From: _ - Konrad Schaad <schaad@gmaiil.com>

Sent: _ Thursday, March 02, 2017 10:15 AM
To: Blankenship, Johni
Subject: ' Prayer before assembly meetings

~ “To whom it may concern: :

I've lived on the peninsula since the early 80ies and have seen quite a few controversies come and go. -
Quite frankly, I'm appalled that our borough is wasting so much energy, time and our money to fight for
something that has no business in government. ‘ :
Religion is very personal choice, and as we all learned from the woman hailing satan at a meeting: it is very
offending to have a "prayer"-ofa different faith at any public meeting. That's what churches are for.

Quit wasting our money and your time on this subject; you will lose in court anyways since the law is quite
clear.

No more invocation, or government sponsored prayer at assembly meetings. Pray at home before you get
there!

Sincerely,

Konrad Schaad

53200 N MecNeil Pt

Homer, Ak 99603

Konrad Schaéd ‘
907 299 2790



Blankenship, Johni

From: ' Donna Martin <donnioak@hotmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, March 01, 2017 4:42 PM
To: ~ Blankenship, Johni

Subject: INVOCATION--GET RID OF IT!

Please eliminate the invocation from the Assembly meetings. | respect evéry‘one's right to their own religious‘beli'efs, but
I respect the separation of church and state more. | resent having my taxpayer dollars spent on this lawsuit, which could
have been avoided by eliminating the invocation.

“Donna Martin
PO Box 3283
‘Homer AK 99603

Sent from Mail for Windows 10




Blankenship, Johni

From: : Carol Griswold <cgriz@ak.net>
Sent: ' Friday, March 03, 2017 9:32 PM
To: ) Blanken‘ship, Johni ‘
Subject: . for the Assembly

Hi Johni,

This is a repeat letter, but it sounds like some members of the Assembly_né‘ed to hear it again.

Thank you! "

Carol _

> Dear Mayor and Assembly,
.. . .

> Re: invocations

>

> "This meeting is called to order" is the most logical way to start the
> Assembly meeting. s ’

> .
> | completely agree with the excellent article submitted by Thomas

> Peasein ADN. - »

> <https://www.adr_\.com/opinio ns/2016/12/28/drop-the-invocations-a nd-get-

> down-to-business/> '
> .

> .

> | urge the Assembly to drop the invocation and moment of silence, and

> get down to business. ' ' )

> .

> Thank you very much.

>.

> Carol Griswold

> Seward

Please visit my Sporadic Bird blog for photos and bird reports at:
~ <http://sporadicbird.blogspot.com> .



Diana Conway
PO Box 6429
Halibut Cove, AK 99603-6429

alaskadiana@gmail.com
907-296-2225

TO KENAI PENNINSULA BOROUGH ASSEMBLY MEMBERS:

The question of invocations at Assembly meetings will again be addressed with public
testimony on March 21%. Judging from past public testimony there will be strong
opinions expressed on both sides of the issue. It’s good that our Assembly allows for
public debate on this issue, however the matter cannot be decided merely by counting
how many testify. :

Please keep in mind that more important than the number of pro and con voices is the
underlying constitutional mandate of separation of church and state. It-has proven very
difficult to draw up an Assembly policy that meets court ordered fairness. The result has
been litigation. That is why I as a secular citizen favor eliminating spoken invocations at
Assembly meetings. I propose the Assembly change its traditional out loud prayer into a
minute of silent contemplation.

I will be unable to testify in Soldotna or by phone at the Homer Annex on March 21% due
to sudden family obligations that call me to Anchorage, and am therefore submitting thJS
statement as part of the official record.

DIANA CONWAY



On March 16, 1776, aﬁer a defeat at the Battle of Quebec “the ﬂedghng Congress sensed the
need to rededicate themselves to God’s vision,” and ¢ ‘put forth a proclamatron setting May 17,
1776, as a ‘day of Humiliation, Fasting and Prayer.” ‘A day of national repentance to obtain
God’s ‘pardon and forgiveness’. Dr. John Wltherspoon a Presbytenan minister, president of the

- College of New Jersey (later to become Princeton Umver51ty) and one of the eventual fifty-six
signets of the Declaration of Independence,” spoke of “God’s staggermg vision for thls country”.
“He saw it in the hopes and dreams of his peers — no, hlS brothers — in Congress. . They were

statesmen rather than p011t101ans - men whose private morahty and public discourse: 'were true to
each other and true to God.” He recogmzed as “the three indispensable elements of a statesman
and patriot: First, you had to be an active and sincere promoter of ‘frue and undeﬁled relzgzon
Second, one must ‘bear down profanity and zmmoralzty of every kind’ because if the people were
 profane and immoral,:then the government would be profane and immoral.- Fmally, he declared
that if an individual oppose what God stood for, he opposed the very foundatlon upon whlch
America had been built.” =
“ “But observe that if your cause is ]ust if your prmczples are pure -.and zf your conduct is
prudent, you need not fear the multitude.of opposing hosts. What follows from this?  That he is
. the best friend to American liberty who is most sincere and active in promoting true and
undefiled religion. . . . *” pp. 216-218
Dr. John Wztherspoon

““America will never be destroyed from the outside. If we falter and lose our freedoms it wzll
- be because we destroyed ourselves.” p. 252 : :
: - Abraham Lincoln

“It is curious that physzcal courage should be 50 common in the world and moral courage
sorare.” p. 284
Mark Twain

I believe with all my heart that this is indeed a nation under God, and that we as a people must
acknowledge our Protector and defend Him against all the onslaughts of the adversary. To call
upon Him to watch over our meetings and to lend us His Spirit as concerns are discussed and as
decisions are made is wise and prudent and in keeping with the standards of those whom we call

—the Founding Fathers of this nation, those patrlots and statesmen to whom we owe our freedoms.
He is the Creator, not the Destroyer, and it is His approval we should seek in  prayer before each

Sincerely yolurs
™ Dut @
Mrsﬁ’ig L. Oe]nch

public meeting. It will make all the difference.-

Ms. Sally Oelrich .
PO Box 4
Soldotna, AK 99669




To the Members of the Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly'

If you have any doubts about the power of prayer or the heavenly hand whxch guided the

- founders of this great nation, let me recommend for your reading an amazing book called Under -
" God writtefi and compﬂed by Toby-Mac and Mlchael Tait. In‘it you will meet the well-known
and the scarcely remembered men- and women who, in helpmg to bu11d thxs nation in which we
are pnvﬂeged to live, relied upon and gave credit to the God who was at the helm." This is aGod
- who builds up, who edifies, and who blesses those: 1nd1v1duals and nations who call upon Him.
Surely, we as a people have not gone so far astray in the guise of pohtlcal correctness to give
voice to the pretender, the father of all lies, the Lucifer of the Old Testamerit and the Satan of the
New Testament, the devil himself, he. who will do anythmg he can to undermine that whichis -
good and correct. Allow me to share with you some quotes from a few of those who understood
,the relatlonshlp between thlS natlon and her D1v1ne Protector These are taken ﬁom Under God.

“If God be for us, who can be against us? The enemy [ the Brztzsh Army] has reproached us
for calling on His name and professing our trust in Him. They have made a mock of our solemn
Jfasts and every appearance of serious Chrzstzamty intheland. . . May our land be purged
from all its sins! Then the Lord will be our refuge and our strength a very present help in |
trouble, and we will have no reason to be afraid, though thousands of enemies set themselves
against us round about.” p. 147.

) Rev Samuel Lanagdon Pres. of Harvard College May 3] 1775
“No people can be ‘bound to acknowledge dind adore the invisible hand whzch conducts the
affairs of men more than the people of the United States. Every step by which they have
advanced to the character of an independent nation seems to have been dzstmguzshed by some
. token of providential agency.” p. 32

Pres. George Washmgton Inaugural Address

“The moral principles and precepts contained in the Scrzpture ought to form the basis of all
“our civil constitutions and laws. All the miseries and evil men suffer from vice, crime,
ambition, injustice, oppression, slavery, and war, proceed from thezr despzszng or neglectzng
the precepts contazned in the Bible.” p. 87

Noah Webster

“We have no government armed in power capable of contending with human passions
unbridled by morality and religion.- Our Constitution was made only for a religious and -
moral people Iti is wholly inadequate for the government of any other.” p. 87

John Adams »

“My great concern is not whether God is on our side. My great concern is to be on God'’s
szde ” p. 169

: ‘_Abraham Lincoln

““If the power of the Gospel is not felt through the length and breadth of t,he' land, anarchy and
misrule, degradation and misery, corruption and.darkness will reign without mitigation or end.”
p. 215 - Daniel Webster




_Blankenship, Johni

From: A ~ Lynn Spence <ltakeokaspence@gmail.com>

Sent: Monday, March 06, 2017 8:28 PM
To: Blankenship, Johni
Subject: ’ . Ordinance 2017-02- In support .

[ am writing to say I am a voter in the KPB and I support Ordinance 2017-02. I encourage all Assembly
members-to vote yes. This.will end the law suit that appears to be unconstitutional. It will save the borough
money and time. And it will restore some faith that the Assembly will make wise decisions for the good of the
borough. 4

| It-is my belief that the invocation has been all about the Assembly and nof the residents of the borough. Please
| vote for the people. -

} , Lynn Spence
331 Mountain View Drive
Homer, AK 99603



March 8, 2017

Dear Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly Members

Kelly Cooper, President, Wayne Ogle, Vice President
Brent Hibbert, Jill Schaefer, Kenn Carpenter,

“Dale Bagley, Stan Welis, Paul Fisher, Willy Dunne

Re: Ordinance 2017-02

Please Do Not enact Ordinaricé 2017-02 as this would set a bad precedence for our democracy for the
following reasons: :

1)

.?)

. 3)

4)

Promotes Cultural Cleansing

Ordinance 2017-02 promotes cultural cleansing for the Kenai Peninsula Borough Doing away with the
invocation will do away with a cultural voice that an invocation provides at Assembly meetings. Like it or
not the cultural voice that an invocation brings to our assembly 'meetings is part of the fabric of our
democracy and our-local government and deserves a seat at the table. Doing away with the invocation is
simply an attack on the customs and culture of American citizens. This ordinance is an attempt .to siphon ~
off, marginalize, and tease out a particular cultural voice from our assembly meetings. This kind of
targeting sets a bad precedence and threatens the liberties and freedoms of our derhocracy.

Infringes Upon Freedom of Speech

Ordinance 2017-02 does not conform to neither the First Amendment of our U S. Constitution nor the
Constitution of the State of Alaska (Article 1, Section 5) as this ordinance is an mfrmgement upon the
freedom of speech for American citizens, especially for the citizens of our local community.

Government- Sponsored Censorshlp

Ordinance 2017-02 smacks of government-sponsored censorship in that some assembly members are
actually entertaining the thought of how to censor the general publlc This ordinance does not make the
invocation more inclusive but ratherJust the opposite, it promotes censorship and infringes upon the
freedom of speech for everyone.

Bad Ideas

“People with bad ideas cannot be swayed with logic.” This whole issue started in June when Ordinance
2016-26 was introduced to do away with the invocation. This ordinance failed introduction. Now
Ordinance 2017-02 ajms to also do away with the invocation. Doung away with the invocation was a bad
idea then and it’s a bad idea now.

Agaih, please Do Not enact Ordinance 2017-02. Your consideration is appreciated.

Sincerely,

Oaneel Z. Coniliz)

~ Daniel A. Conetta
708 Alder Court
Kenai, Alaska 99611



" Blankenship, Johni

From: Kenai Peninsula Borough <webmaster@borough.kenai.ak.us>
Sent: ' - Tuesday, March 07, 2017 12:07 PM

To: _ BoroughAssembly

Subject: New Public Comment to Assembly Members

Your Name: Melisa Millér

Your Email: ladyminék@gmail.com

Subject: Fuﬁding education means investing in KPB

Messa_ge:

Please fund KPBSD to the CAP in the coming budget cycle. No other investment could possibly yield greatér
economic benefit than a robust School District. As a nurse, parent, fisherwomen, coach and tax-payer, I know

that our schools need and desérve the maximum level of support available by the Assembly. Thank you for your
service. . ‘



Blankenship, Johni

From: - "Kenai Peninsula Borough <webmaster@boro_ugh.kenai.ak.‘us>

Sent: Tuesday, March 07, 2017 2:11 PM
To: _ BoroughAssembly

Subject: New Public Comment to Assembly Members

Your Name: Adele Person

Your Email: Adelegroning@gfhail.oom . ,

Subjoct: ed_ocation funding | | |

Niessage:

~ Education is both a short term and long term economic driver in our community. Strong schools attract strong

families. Please fully fund the quality schools in our borough, especially as budgets pinch. This is an 1nvestment
we can't afford not to make. _



Blankenship, Johni

From: Kenai Peninsula Borough.<webmaster@borough.kenai.ak.us>

Sent: - ) Tuesday, March 07, 2017 5:40 PM
To: - ' - BoroughAssembly _ _
Subject: New Public Comment to Assembly Members

Your Nan.i‘e: virginia moore )

* Your Email: ginger@kbaywhales.corfl

| Subject: educétion |
Message:

_ Please support ANY funding tdwards education. Teachérs are struggling as it is. More and more children are
falling through the cracks as classroom size increases. If we properly educate our youth, then future issues as

unemployment, crime drugs and good parenting skills are all affected. Please do not take more away fro our
children. : o

-



Bla‘n‘kenship, Johni

From: ‘ Kenai Peninsula Borough <webmaster@borough.kenai. ak us>

Sent: ' Tuesday, March 07, 2017 7:20 PM ‘
To: .. BoroughAssembly
Subject: ' New Public Comment to Assembly Members

Your Name: H S Norwood
Your Email: rohobawr@alaska.net
Subjeet: -KPBSI') Funding to Cap
Message' |
. Delighted to hear the Assembly returning to the business of schools |

However we will not jump on the bandwagon of raising our mill rate to fund KPBSD to the cap until
unnecessary 1tems are removed from the budget

First and foremost $75,000 dedicated to defendlng the totally unnecessary ACLU lawsuit. Adopt a moment of
silence. Just do 1t. : »

Secondly, Larry Pers1ly s salary.
The nat gas plant is in limbo. Mr Persily's expertise is no longer needed Tough tlmes call for tough measures.
The Mayor needs and assistant ... not a Chief of Staff. :



.Blankenship, Johni

From: Kenai Peninsula Borough <webmaster@borough kenai.ak.us>
Sent: ‘ Thursday, March 09, 2017 11.55 AM '

To: ' BoroughAssembly

Subject: ‘New Public Comment to Assembly Members

Your Name: mary griswold
Your Email: mgrt@)iyz.net
'Subject: Ord 20 1 7-02 Invocation reméval
| Messgge: |
Please remove the invocation from the Assembly agendé_ and proceedilngs'. It has proven that persons of strong
religious beliefs are very intolerant of different beliefs. The invocation is not required at Assembly meetings. I

urge Assembly members to calm their inner selves before the meetings and come prepared to conduct borough
business to the best of their ability. '



Blankenship, Johni

From: | ' Kenai Peninsula Borough <webmaster@borough.kenai.ak.us>
Sent: Wednesday, March 08, 2017 7:35 PM
To: BoroughAssembly

Subject: New Public Comment to Assembly Members

Your Name: Leslie Rohr

Your Email: leslie@peninsulaloveinc.org '
Subject: _Invocation

Message:

As the Executive Director of a Faith Based Non-Profit, Love In the Name of Christ, I am concerned that the
question of "should it stay or should it go" with regards to the opening of Assembly Meetings with an
Invocation can't be put to rest. I believe the voice of the faith based community is being drowned out by a few.
This is not a partisan issue, it is not an issue of denomination or theology. An Invocation is not an opportunity
to make a political statement, it is simply asking for support and guidance over the proceedings by a higher
power. "In God We Trust" & "God Bless America" are being selectively erased by a few at expense of many.
Please do not stop the practice of opening assembly meetings with an invocation.



